
 
 
Minutes, July 3, 2018   Regular Meeting  7:00 p.m. 
The regular meeting of the Derry Township Board of Supervisors was called to order in the 
Municipal Building at 5321 Route 982, Derry, PA at 7:00 p.m. and the Pledge of Allegiance was 
recited.   
 
Motion was made by James Prohaska and seconded by Vince DeCario to adjourn the previous 
meeting. 
Voting:  James Prohaska-yes, Vincent DeCario-yes 
  
Members present were: Vincent DeCario and James Prohaska-Supervisors; Code Enforcement 
Officer Terry Giannini; and Samuel Dalfonso, Solicitor 
 

Announcements: 
 

Reminder to Bradenville residents to sign release for mine stabilization. 
Grass clippings are not to be left on township roads.  First offense will be a warning; second 
offense, a citation will be issued. 
 

The meeting was opened to the public for comments: 
 
Residents from Raymond Avenue and surrounding areas spoke of flooding issues.  A discussion 
was held. 
 
Mark Wolford from Maple Drive spoke of flooding issues and concerns with culvert box.  A 
discussion was held. 
 
Russ McElheney of Fairmont Street spoke of water issues that caused his basement wall to cave 
in.  A discussion was held. 
 
Residents from Dailey Avenue and Harrison Avenue spoke of flooding issues that involved 
sewage.  A discussion was held. 
 
Rich Eikenburg of Cemetery Way requested speed bumps – people driving too fast on road to 
Shrum Field.  A discussion was held. 
 
Hazel Byers of Circle Drive, Hillside spoke of water issues due to ditch being filled in.  A 
discussion was held. 
 
Carol Dinco requested verification of right of way distance on Guthrie Road and spoke of issues 
with neighbor.  A discussion was held. 
 
Motion was made by James Prohaska and seconded by Vincent DeCario to approve Minutes of  
June 5, 2018 and June 18, 2018.   
Voting:  James Prohaska-yes, Vincent DeCario-yes 
 
Motion was made by James Prohaska and seconded by Vincent DeCario to approve the Payrolls 
of June 14 and 28, 2018 for payment.   
Voting:  James Prohaska-yes, Vincent DeCario-yes 
 



Motion was made by James Prohaska and seconded by Vincent DeCario to approve the bills of  
June 13, 27, and 28, 2018 for payment. 
Voting:  James Prohaska-yes, Vincent DeCario-yes 
 
Motion was made by James Prohaska and seconded by Vincent DeCario to approve the 
Treasurer’s Report for June 2018. 
Voting:  James Prohaska-yes, Vincent DeCario-yes 
 
Motion was made by James Prohaska and seconded by Vincent DeCario to recess until Tuesday, 
August 7, 2018 at 7 p.m. 
Voting: James Prohaska-yes, Vincent DeCario-yes 
 


